
 
 
August 13, 2021 

 

Ms. Kirsten Walli 

Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge St, 26th Floor, P.O. Box 2319 

Toronto, ON  M4P 1E4 

 

Re:  Lakefront Utilities Inc. 2022 COS Rates Application, Status of Settlement 

 Board File No.: EB-2021-0039 

  

Dear Ms. Walli: 

 

Pursuant to Procedural Order No. 1 in the above noted matter, a settlement conference was 

convened on August 10 and August 11, 2021, in accordance with the OEB’s Rules of Practice and 

Procedure and the OEB’s Practice Direction.  

 

Lakefront Utilities Inc. (LUI) confirms that, as a result of the settlement conference, LUI and all the 

parties to the application are working towards filing a settlement agreement on September 7, 2021. 

 

Should the board have questions regarding this matter please contact Adam Giddings at 

agiddings@lusi.on.ca or myself at dpaul@lusi.on.ca. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 
 

Dereck C. Paul 

President  

Lakefront Utilities Inc. 

 

Cc:  

Applicant’s Counsel:     Michael Buonaguro 

Applicant’s Rate Consultant:   Manuela Ris-Schofield 

mailto:agiddings@lusi.on.ca
mailto:dpaul@lusi.on.ca


School Energy Coalition:   Ted Doherty, Jay Shepherd, and Fred Zheng 

Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition: John Lawford, Mark Garner, and Bill Harper 

Northumberland Hills Hospital: Mark Rubenstein, Linda Davis, Elizabeth Vosburgh, 

and Chuck Cudmore 

Energy Probe Research Foundation:  Tom Ladanyi 

Cobourg Taxpayers Association:  Dennis Nabieszko, Ken Strauss, and Bryan Lambert 

OEB Case Manager:    Margaret DeFazio 

 


